
AMENDMENT NO. 22-1 

TO THE 

RULES AND REGULATIONS 

OF THE 

MEBA TRAINING PLAN 

 
At their April 20, 2022 meeting, the Trustees of the MEBA Training Plan (the “Plan”) 

amended the Plan’s Rules and Regulations to clarify that students will receive travel 
reimbursement for three-day courses offered at the Calhoon MEBA Engineering School, effective 
January 1, 2022.  
 
 1.   Effective January 1, 2022, Article I, Section 9(b)(4) shall be amended to read as follows:  
 

Frequency of Reimbursement: Reimbursement of round-trip transportation will be afforded 
to a Participant to attend any class of at least one-week duration.  Notwithstanding the 
forgoing, reimbursement of round-trip transportation will be afforded to a Participant to 
attend any class with a minimum three-day duration (but less than one week) at the Calhoon 
MEBA Engineering School. No more than two round-trip reimbursements will be made 
during any calendar year. There must be at least a one week break between classes to be 
eligible to receive a second round-trip transportation reimbursement. Travel paid or 
reimbursed by a MEBA Training Plan contributing employer for travel to the School or by 
the MEBA Medical and Benefits Plan for transportation to the Baltimore MEBA 
Diagnostic Center immediately before or after an attended class will not be eligible for 
reimbursement by the MEBA Training Plan.  

 
  
 
Adopted in Principle: April 20, 2022 
Effective Date:  January 1, 2022 
Language Approved:  June 16, 2022 

 
 

      
Adam Vokac, Chairman    Edward Hanley, Secretary  
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